
Minutes of the 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Held: February 9, 2015 
 
         Approved: March 12, 2015 
 
A meeting of the Columbia Association Board of Directors was held on Monday, February 9, 2015, at the 
Columbia Association Building. Present were Chairman Russ Swatek, and members Andrew Stack, Reg 
Avery, Michael Cornell, Brian Dunn, Jeanne Ketley (via phone), Alan Klein, Nancy McCord, Tom O’Connor, 
and Gregg Schwind. Also present was CA President/CEO Milton Matthews. 
 
1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by the Chairman, Russ Swatek. 
 
2. Disclosure of Conflicts of Interest: The Chairman said none were disclosed to him. 
 
3. Resident Speakout:  

(a)  Paul Verchinski, Oakland Mills, spoke about CA's ethics policies. 
(b)  Beverlie Fallik, Harper's Choice, asked that the meeting remain open. 
(c)  Jervis Dorton, Oakland Mills, called for openness and transparency. 
(d)  Cynthia Coyle, Harper's Choice, spoke previous ethics complaints and asked that the meeting remain 

open. 
(e) Brian England, Hickory Ridge, spoke about CA’s ethics policies. 
(f)  Jay Bonstingl, Hickory Ridge, spoke about Alan Klein. 
(g)  J.D. Smith, Owen Brown, speaking for himself and the Coalition for Columbia Downtown (CCD), 

asked for the meeting to remain open. 
(h)  Tom Scott, Wilde Lake, asked that the meeting remain open. 
(g)  Ginger Scott, Wilde Lake, asked for civility. 
(h)  Charles Scott, Wilde Lake, asked that the meeting remain open. 
(i)  Catherine Chiccone, Harper’s Choice, asked that the proceedings remain open. 
(j)  Mary Ellen Creasy, Hickory Ridge, spoke about the Board of Directors. 
(k)  Janet Miller, asked that the meeting remain open. 
(l)  Beverly, asked that the meeting remain open. 
 

4.  Andrew Stack moved to close the meeting pursuant to Maryland Homeowners Association Act section 
11B-111(4) (i) for the purpose of "Discussion of matters pertaining to employees and personnel", (iii) for 
the purpose of "Consultation with legal counsel on legal matters" and (iv) for the purpose of “Consultation 
with staff personnel, consultants, attorneys, board members, or other persons in connection with pending or 
potential litigation or other legal matters."  The motion was seconded by Mr. Dunn.  At 8:30 PM the vote to 
close the meeting was 6-4-0. 
 For:  Messrs. Stack, O’Connor, Cornell, Schwind, Dunn and Ms. McCord. 
 Against: Messrs. Klein, Avery, Swatek and Ms. Ketley 
 Abstain: None 

 
5.  The meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Russ Swatek, Chairman 


















